
GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SLO Committee 
MINUTES Adopted
Thursday, September 27, 2012 – 12:20-1:30PM
LB 221
Meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m.
Present: Jayne Campbell, Stacy Jazan, Dora Krannig, Margaret Mansour, Rosemarie Shamieh, Rory Schlueter, Charlotte Schulten, Kirk Vaughn, Yvette Ybarra (Chair)
Absent: Roger Bowerman, Jennifer Krestow, Maria Kretzman, Dave Martin, Sarah McLemore, John Rome, Timothy Vale
Quorum: 9/16
Guests: Susie Chin (Library)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – October 25, 2012

MSC Campbell/Schulten. All in favor, no one opposed.
1. Apply Deadlines

	· Schulten brought up that the deadlines were unrealistic and did not reflect the natural process of how the Math Department handles assessments; specific curriculum teams meet on a monthly basis, and final reports/assessments completed by the following semesters.

· Ybarra clarified that departments in good standing regarding SLOs and assessments need not worry about deadlines. These deadlines are implemented to encourage more compliance from divisions who are largely not compliant per Accreditation expectations. 
	Outcome




2. Staff Development November and December

	· Ybarra is planning on holding a couple of staff development workshops on how to evaluate assessments already completed, etc.
	Outcome




3. Update on database program (forms) and spreadsheets
	· Jill Lewis’ approval of funds for SLO data entry helped to increase compliance from departments regarding submittal of SLO/assessment information. It was acknowledged that compliance is largely determined by funding from Administration and should be an issue that both the Guild and Administration should consider in order to meet Accreditation’s expectations. 50% of the SLOs have been completed. Ed Karpp recommends that we aim for 80% of courses assessed by midterm report in March 2013.
· 72.5% of timelines have been submitted, but these no longer count as progress as they had before since these are deemed “plans” only and not actual assessments, which is what Accreditation expects. 
· Ybarra clarified that GCC is currently on 3-year cycle of assessment of SLOs.
· Schlueter explained that active courses (from the Class Schedule) should be assessed. Those that are not assessed are those courses no longer being offered; these courses should be “archived” by getting consensus from the department, and forwarding the request to archive the class to Sarah McLemore (Coordinator of C & I) who will have the course taken out of the Catalog but not out of the Dictionary.
· SLO/assessment reports should come from a GCC email account; otherwise, this information might be considered spam and get overlooked by Ed Karpp
· When sending SLO/PLO/ILO reports, be sure to send to Yvette Ybarra, David Yamamoto, and Ed Karpp.
· Ybarra encouraged all to submit reports so that a case can be made by Mary Mirch to request a “need for work” to have reports inputted into the database
· Ybarra noted that getting faculty to fill out forms and spreadsheets is a way to get faculty accustomed to doing so when the database is completed. 
· Ybarra also noted that since the SLO committee had not met since September 2011, there is a lot that needs to be done to catch up, although the deadline has not been extended to accommodate for not having met for a year. She reiterated that Ed Karpp and she agreed that 80% compliance was an acceptable goal given the circumstances.
· However, PLOs are the most important at this point, and we only have 5-6% compliance so far. 
· If you are on a 3-year cycle, and you have been assessing regularly, you are in compliance.
	Outcome




OTHER
	· A concern came up regarding how to consider a discipline’s certificated vs AA/AS offerings. Should the SLOs/assessments be combined or separated? Different campuses do different things, but it was agreed that it would be simpler to combine the data since the outcomes should theoretically be the same. 
· The primary difference for some disciplines is that the certificate requires fewer (about half) of the units than the AA/AS requirement.
· Ybarra recommended that an option might be to separate both programs but to also have a combined, overall score.
· Krannig expressed that feedback regarding the SLO/assessment reports would be useful.
· SLOs are dynamic; modifying them and assessing revised SLOs does not have to go through C & I for approval.  It needs to be updated on course outlines and changes should be tracked by the divisions.
· Ybarra expressed that Accreditation wants to know how much GCC has improved at midterm, and that in terms of “Levels of Implementation” per Form 1 of Rubric, we are primarily at the “Awareness” stage still, and need to actually be at the “Development” and “Proficiency” stages by midterm.
· Mansour pointed out that most course disciplines could probably make at least one SLO and PLO synonymous.  This could help GCC in terms of compliance. Ybarra will explore this recommendation.
· Ybarra stated that most colleges have assessed approximate 60%-100% of offerings and that some do not distinguish between adjunct and fulltime who teach courses

· PCC has two deans devoted to compliance

· What can we do to get close to 100%?

· Issue was brought up related to enforcement which again is something that the Guild and Administration need to work out.

· Schlueter mentioned that he evaluates adjuncts on whether they are compliant on SLOs

· Schulten recommended that GCC should follow the model of those campuses who have been successfully accredited with regard to allocating resources for SLO/assessment compliance.
· Schulten also recommended GCC look into more ways to fund the SLO Coordinator position. 
	Outcome




ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 1:32 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is scheduled for 12:20-1:30pm November 29, 2012
Respectfully submitted by 
Susie Chin
Library
Reviewed by Yvette Ybarra (Chair)

